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SMILE Middle School students from around the state rose to the 
Challenge at this years Middle School Engineering Challenge. 



MIDDLE SCHOOL ENGINEERING CHALLENGE

“I got to have learning 
opportunities that challenge me 
and give me more knowledge.”

“I wish I could just rewind today 
and do it all over again.”

“Being a part of SMILE is giving 
me a road to success and future 

accomplishments.”

On March 4th, 98 middle school students 
from 6 districts across the state came to the 
University of Rhode Island to participate in 
a Bridge Building Engineering challenge. 
The day started with a presentation by the 
Department of Transportation highlighting 
how they maintain all 779 bridges in Rhode 
Island. Afterward, the students began their 
build using blueprints generated in their 
after-school club meetings. Although the 
students were hard at work, they were able 
to tour the URI campus as well as attend 
a demonstration on earthquakes. The day 
ended with the students testing how much 
load their bridges could hold without break-
ing. The record for the day was 75 pounds.

“I love building things, 
and making memories.”



MIDDLE SCHOOL ENGINEERING CHALLENGE

“Today was a blast. Being here 
today really sparked 

my love for learning.”



CLUB UPDATES

Citizens Memorial Elementary School, Woonsocket
James Bucci, Jodi Michienzi

By Citizens SMILE Club

-SMILE is awesome because we get to do fun activities that we don’t do in class. We get to learn 
about Science and study Engineering 
Jamie Fassah and Izabella Robichaud

- I like that we get to do a lot of fun activities and learn about what type of Scientist we would like 
to be when we grow up! This will help us in High School and College. 
Jose Peralta and Jabriel Caban

-We do cool experiments and fun activities. The bones were so much fun we didn’t realize! We 
also met many new friends.
Angelika, Serenity Jade Frenanadez, Karla, and Manvi

- We like learning about Science and how math is part of it. It is a fun club after we are done with 
school. The fun activities help us stretch our brains! 
Zachary Peaslee, Sarvagya Mandava, Dante Young, and Aneury Calderon Sano

-SMILE lets me learn about things I never even knew about. Animals, Jobs, bones, and how the 
food chain works! We get to do activities we don’t do in school. I like learning about the envi-
ronment and Scientists. We love the engineering part of the club. The friends we made are also 
great. Everyone in the club is kind and respectful! 
Sophia Elese Doire, Fatoumatta Drammeh, and Lily Hennessy Mueller



CLUB UPDATES

Curtis Corner Middle School, South Kingstown
Valerie Light, Anna Stewart-Viera

By Curtis Corner SMILE Club

	 The Curtis Corner Middle School SMILE 
Club has had a great year so far!  Our visit to 
the URI school of Oceanography for a fantastic 
field trip where we got to observe the biological, 
geological, chemical and physical oceanography 
studies taking place at the Bay Campus was be-
yond our expectations.  The focus this semester 
was bridges.  We learned through experimental 
design how strong a bridge can be when using 
the truss design.  The connection we made with 
all the SMILE clubs at the Engineering Chal-
lenge Day at URI Kingston Campus was an 
incredible experience post pandemic and was so 
nice to meet and team up with middle schoolers 
from around the state.  Everyone is very grate-
ful to be able to have SMILE club in person this 
year!



CLUB UPDATES

This year, our club has been able to meet in person to explore different engineering and
technology topics. In the first half of the year, our engineers designed and tested boat models,
using foil, a particularly favorite activity in the whole club. As one fourth grader said, “I loved
when we built the boats out of the foil to see how many pennies it could hold until it sank. It was
really cool!” Other student engineers and ecologists have really enjoyed collaborating with peers
to build a giant geodome after creating a model using simpler materials. Even though “it was
hard, fun, and challenging, we did it as a team to solve the problem!” During our club meetings,
students are constantly problem-solving and developing creative solutions to the complex
questions presented. More students have enjoyed classifying ecosystem features as biotic or
abiotic and creating paper circuits to illuminate LED bulbs. Within the past few weeks, students
have also researched and presented about different scientists, broadening their understanding of
who a scientist is and what topics scientists study.

Besides the academic topics, the students in our club have agreed that their favorite part
of SMILE is meeting new people, learning about their teachers’ and peers’ hobbies outside of
school, and, of course, the snacks. It has been an invaluable experience to introduce students to
new science topics, but it has been even more amazing to see new friendships blossom and
students’ confidence in themselves spark and grow too. We are excited to learn even more this
year -- about science and about each other!

Peacedale Elementary School, South Kingstown
Victoria Wagner, Katie Nerstheimer

By Peacedale SMILE Club



Thompson Middle School, Newport
Candace Lewia

By Thompson SMILE Club

CLUB UPDATES

	 SMILE has faced some challenges the past couple of years but one constant has been 
a dedicated group of students who meet every Wednesday to complete an interesting and fun 
challenge. These challenges require students to use the engineering design process to figure 
out solutions to real world problems.  For instance, one of our first tasks was to create a locker 
organizer from scrap materials.  Other examples of challenges included creating boats, cranes 
and bridges.   It is exciting to see how, when given the same criteria and materials, all groups 
designed and created products that were all very different and innovative.  TMS students were 
also lucky to attend a field trip to the botanical gardens at Roger Williams Zoo.  What an awesome 
experience for the students to check out the amazing greenhouses and learn about some ways 
in which plants adapt to their surroundings.  

Much of what we had worked on in the first half of our club meetings prepared us for the URI chal-
lenge day.  On March 4th, students traveled to URI and kept busy with the bridge challenge which 
required them to design and create a bridge that had a low mass but could hold a minimum of 40 
lbs.  Students were placed in teams consisting of students from different middle schools across 
RI and had to practice communication skills as well as problem solving strategies to complete this 
task.  Besides the bridge building, students were given a campus tour as well as indulged in two 
of URI’s dining halls.  

One of our 8th graders (Kira P.) was part of the team that came in 1st place out of 17 total teams!  

As you can see, Thompson SMILE students have been keeping busy!



SCIENTISTS IN THE FIELD

On March 9th, Central Falls High School SMILE students visited Roger Williams Bo-
tanical Garden for a hands-on experience learning about plants and invasive insects. 

This science field trip exploration was made possible through 
Dr. Evan Preisser and National Science Foundation. 
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The Science and Math Investigative Learning Experiences 
(SMILE) Program is an enrichment program for education-
ally disadvantaged students in grades 4-12 in seven districts 
in Rhode Island.  SMILE’s goal is to provide group activities 
for these students in science, technology, engineering and math. 
Generous gifts by participating donors make this program 
possible. The SMILE newsletter is published three times a 
year. We encourage your comments and ideas. Please share this 
newsletter with others who might be interested in SMILE.
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